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Clean NH water takes
state’s commitment
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THE HEALTH and well-
being of Granite State families
is a priority I've passionately
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absolutely an essential part of
our routine. Its necessity doesn’t
waver throughout the day, and
thus every time we turn on the
tap, we expect a dependable
stream of clean drinking water.
Unfortunately, not all areas of
our Granite State are meeting
that expectation. That is why I
am introducing a pair of bills

in the New Hampshire Senate
this week to dedicate an addi-
tional $40 million to clean water
projects.

Our state’s natural resources
play an enormous role in an
individual’s health, and when
it comes to a need as basic as
water, it should be safe, clean,
and readily available for every
Granite Stater. Just last year
we re-initiated state grants for
water projects to combat PFAS
(per- and polyfluoroalkyl sub-
stances), the “forever chemi-
cals” that were byproducts of
American industrial develop-
ment over the last century.

Over the past several years,
former Senate President Chuck
Morse made PFAS contamina-
tion a priority for the Drink-
ing Water and Groundwater
Trust Fund, directing state and
federal resources to local infra-
structure projects designed to
mitigate PFAS pollution.

The PFAS Revolving Loan
Fund has already provided more
than $35 million for nearly 30
projects across New Hampshire.
My hometown of Bedford has
received $2.9 million for PFAS
projects now in progress. I won't
stop fighting to ensure my town
has the resources it needs to
combat this problem.

Work at the East Derry School
in Derry and the Aquarion
Water of N.H. project in
North Hampton has already
been completed. If we want
to expand support for other

wastewater is essential
to preserving water quality,
especially during heavy storms.
From sewer improvements to
grit system upgrades, towns
across the state are looking
for assistance. But replacing
antiquated sewer systems is a
huge financial challenge to our
towns. Projects from Colebrook
to Conway to Concord and
Claremont have already quali-
fied for state support, but we
need to authorize state funding
for these projects to continue
without placing a huge burden
on local property taxpayers. My
second bill, SB 230, would dedi-
cate an additional $30 million
for approved wastewater proj-
ects across New Hampshire.

The Senate Finance Commit-
tee is holding public hearings
on both bills this week, and I'll
be at the State House making
the case for clean water.

We always need to be careful
when we spend the taxpayers’
money. Responsible, conserva-
tive budgets mean lower taxes,
a growing economy, and rising
revenues. That allows us to
afford more state support for
key budget priorities. Setting
aside $40 million for clean
water helps our environment,
improves public health, and
protects local taxpayers. I look
forward to my fellow senators
joining me in making clean
water a top priority in 2023.

I've loved seeing our Granite
State communities take advan-
tage of the clean water resourc-
es we've opened up to them,
knowing how our families will
benefit as a result. This is what
serving in the New Hampshire
Senate is all about, working
together to drive results for our
home state.

Sen. Denise Ricciardi (R-Bedford) represents
District 9.
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